





Newsletter June/July 2018

Welcome back!

Congratulations to our Bubble Pop winners, Amour and Matilda in the Tigger Room and Jaxson in the Piglet Room.

In total we raised an amazing £650.10.

There were also lots of brilliant entries to our Bunting Competition and we are pleased to announce the winners:

Archie in the Tigger Room and Kayne in the Piglet Room.

Finally, we are preparing to say goodbye to our Leavers. We wish them all the best at Big School next year.

Term dates

Term 6: Mon 4th June – Mon 23rd July 2018.

Please note there are no Playgroup or Nursery sessions on Monday 23rd due to a school trip.

Term 1: Tues 4th Sept –Wed 24th Oct 2018

Leavers Parents Evening 27th June More details to follow

Grow a Sunflower Competition



A reminder the measurement and photographs of your Sunflower need to be in by Friday 13th July 2018.

Good Luck!

Leavers Fun Afternoon of Magic

 20^{th} July 12:15-3:15 More details to follow

Monday 23rd July



Cotswold Wildlife Park trip

Please book your space in the office by Monday 2nd July.

Please note there will be no Playgroup or Nursery sessions on this day.

Tigger Room PE Dates

Week 2 Monday 11 th June am

Week 3 Tuesday 19 June pm

Week 4 Wednesday 27 June am

Week 5 Thursday 5th July pm

Week 6 Friday 13 July am

IMPORTANT: For Health & Safety ALL Tigger room children <u>need</u> a change of clothes: shorts, T shirt and pumps for PE. Correct footwear is essential.

Parent drop in 2-6th July
Please make an appointment to drop in and meet
your child's keyworker. Non-leavers only.



Family Fun Day

Saturday 14th July, 10am - 1pm

Come and join us at Vorda for lots of fun!



Pets Corner:



Meet the Guinea Pigs, chickens & puppies, Guess the Weight of the Tortoise

Cream Tea and Refreshments

*Teddy Bear Tombola *Lucky Dip* Tattoos *Splat the Rat! *Icing Biscuits and lots more!!

Bags2School

A **BIG** thank-you to everyone who filled a bag for us.

Together, we collected

102 kg and raised £40.80.

If you have any borrowed books at home could they please be returned as soon as possible.

Book Lending library



Thank you.

Safeguarding Children - It is Everybody's Business

If you have any safeguarding concerns, please speak up. You can talk to our Child Protection Lead, Mrs Cowley or you can contact the Swindon Local Safeguarding Children's Board (LSCB) directly at www.swindonlcsb.org.uk - more details and a direct link will be emailed out shortly.

Slip Slap Slop

As the weather gets warmer would you please ensure your child comes to preschool with suncream already applied.

If your child is on a flexi session and you would like us to re-apply sun cream please ensure you have left your sun cream along with a completed consent form in the office.

Sickness

If your child has sickness and/or diarrhoea they must stay at home for 48 hours from the final episode.

This is to help ensure infections do not spread.

A full list of exclusions is available in the office

- please feel free to pop in to take a look.

EMERGENCY contacts

Please make sure we have up to date contact details - it is <u>vital</u> we are able to contact you in the case of an emergency. If details have changed, please let the office know by letter, email, in person, or by phone immediately.

Lunch Boxes



Thank you for your continued support in our campaign for healthy eating. We would like to remind you that our policy states NO fizzy drinks, sweets, chocolate products or items containing nuts.

Should you wish to add **grapes** or **cherry tomatoes** to your child's lunch box please ensure they are cut into **quarters** to minimise the risk of choking.

WOW moments!!

Parents are invited to share WOW moments from home as we would love to hear some of the things they say or do that make you go "WOW". Please help us celebrate your child's achievements by writing WOW moments and sharing these with us in the setting. These will be read out and celebrated at group time with their friends.

Together we can enhance your child's learning by bringing events at home and Pre-school together.

These achievements are then included in your child's learning journey.

Preschool contact details: Brewery Street, Highworth SN6 7AJ Telephone. 01793 763668

Email: vordapreschoolhighworth@hotmail.com Website: www.vordapreschoolhighworth.com